Notes from VQEG Meeting, Friday 29 January 2010
Boulder, CO, USA

Note taker: Jörgen Gustafsson
MM Subjective data release to the public
It was decided to put the MM subjective data on the VQEG ftp site. Arthur Webster will send an email to the reflector when it is available. 

It was also decided to add a text in the beginning of the Excel sheet with the MOS, saying that the video sequences are not available for the public and covered by an NDA. The text should also say that if the MOS data is used the MM VQEG project should be referenced. 
Arthur Webster will send an email to the thirteen organizations that created the 41 subjective test databases, asking if they would be willing to release their raw data (votes) and have them made available at the VQEG FTP site. 
It was agreed that:

· Using the subjective data for publications is ok

· Using the objective data from the MM models is ok for publication, but requires permission from the proponent

· Some of the source sequences can be used for research and the results published (refer to individual license agreements).
The following text was discussed and the topic will be discussed offline by email, including all organizations involved. Filippo Speranza will lead the email discussion. No agreement was reached on the following text.
· Using the sequences and subjective data to train a new model and reference those sequences in a publication is by default not allowed

· The licensing agreements for some content have expired. Therefore, those source and all HRCs created from those source should only be used after new license agreements have been signed.

For the HDTV project the plan is to make five of the six subjective databases, with MOS and not individual votes, publicly available (the database from FUB will not be released). 

Liaison Statements

Chulhee Lee, Stefan Winkler, Arthur Webster, Filippo Speranza and David Hands will offline write a liaison statement reply to ATIS IIF.

VQEG will send a liaison reply to the ITU-T SG12 COM 12 – LS 52 concerning bitstream and hybrid model development.
VQEG will send a liaison statement to ITU-T SG12 about the decided 5-point discrete rating scale for the hybrid project. 
Other Business

Christian Schmidmer, Arthur Webster, Filippo Speranza, Chulhee Lee, Margaret Pinson will offline discuss the VQEG documentation rules. 

Quan Huynh-Thu will write the JRG meeting report. 

Margaret Pinson offered anyone interest in a shared workspace to create a Sharepoint workspace. 
Arthur Webster will create an email reflector for the JEG project. 

The next VQEG meeting will be either in Krakow Poland, or as second option, Vienna Austria. The meeting will most likely be sometime in June 2010. Information will be sent to the VQEG reflector. 
The meeting after that, maybe in January 2011, can potentially be in Chile. Intel can also host the meeting in Portland. 

The HDTV project will have one or several conference calls before the next meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned.
